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Under the heading National Center for
Human Genome Research (HN4), add
the title and functional statement for the
OISM as follows:

Office of Information Systems
Management (HN416): (1) Provides
technical leadership and advice to all
levels of Center management in order to
obtain maximum utilization of current
ADP resources and advancements in the
field of information systems technology
and telecommunications; (2) determines
requirements, designs, implements and
coordinates the Center’s management
information systems which collect,
maintain, and report various types of
administrative information; (3) advises
the NCHGR Director, Deputy Director
and Executive Officer, and other Center
staff on the technological and policy
impact and implications of
developments in information systems
and related fields within and outside
the government; (4) coordinates staff
activities with those of contractors,
other components of NIH, and other
Federal and non-Federal data processing
agencies; (5) provides user support,
including training, in LAN/information
systems capabilities, programs and
procedures.

Under the heading Office of Policy
Coordination (HN415), delete ‘‘(6) plans
and coordinates computer network
operations’’, since these activities have
been incorporated into the functional
statement for the OISM.

Under the heading Office of
Information Management (HN45E),
delete the title and functional statement
in their entirety, since these activities
have been incorporated into the Office
of Information Systems Management.

Dated: July 28, 1995.
Ruth L. Kirschstein,
Deputy Director, NIH.
[FR Doc. 95–19874 Filed 8–10–95; 8:45 am]
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SUMMARY: This Notice identifies
unutilized, underutilized, excess, and

surplus Federal property reviewed by
HUD for suitability for possible use to
assist the homeless.
ADDRESSES: For further information,
contact David Pollack, room 7256,
Department of Housing and Urban
Development, 451 Seventh Street SW,
Washington, DC 20410; telephone (202)
708–1234; TDD number for the hearing-
and speech-impaired (202) 708–2565
(these telephone numbers are not toll-
free), or call the toll-free Title V
information line at 1–800–927–7588.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: In
accordance with 56 FR 23789 (May 24,
1991) and section 501 of the Stewart B.
McKinney Homeless Assistance Act (42
U.S.C. 11411), as amended, HUD is
publishing this Notice to identify
Federal buildings and other real
property that HUD has reviewed for
suitability for use to assist the homeless.
The properties were reviewed using
information provided to HUD by
Federal landholding agencies regarding
unutilized and underutilized buildings
and real property controlled by such
agencies or by GSA regarding its
inventory of excess or surplus Federal
property. This notice is also published
in order to comply with the December
12, 1988 Court Order in National
Coalition for the Homeless v. Veterans
Administration, No. 88–2503–OG
(D.D.C.).

Properties reviewed are listed in this
Notice according to the following
categories: Suitable/available, suitable/
unavailable, suitable/to be excess, and
unsuitable. The properties listed in the
three suitable categories have been
reviewed by the landholding agencies,
and each agency has transmitted to
HUD: (1) Its intention to make the
property available for use to assist the
homeless, (2) its intention to declare the
property excess to the agency’s needs, or
(3) a statement of the reasons that the
property cannot be declared excess or
made available for use as facilities to
assist the homeless.

Properties listed as suitable/available
will be available exclusively for
homeless use for a period of 60 days
from the date of this Notice. Homeless
assistance providers interested in any
such property should send a written
expression of interest to HHS, addressed
to Judy Breitman, Division of Health
Facilities Planning, U.S. Public Health
Service, HHS, room 17A–10, 5600
Fishers Lane, Rockville, MD 20857;
(301) 443–2265. (This is not a toll-fee
number.) HHS will mail to the
interested provider an application
packet, which will include instructions
for completing the application. In order
to maximize the opportunity to utilize a

suitable property, providers should
submit their written expressions of
interest as soon as possible. For
complete details concerning the
processing of applications, the reader is
encouraged to refer to the interim rule
governing this program, 56 FR 23789
(May 24, 1991).

For properties listed as suitable/to be
excess, that property may, if
subsequently accepted as excess by
GSA, be made available for use by the
homeless in accordance with applicable
law, subject to screening for other
Federal use. At the appropriate time,
HUD will publish the property in a
Notice showing it as either suitable/
available or suitable/unavailable.

For properties listed as suitable/
unavailable, the landholding agency has
decided that the property cannot be
declared excess or made available for
use to assist the homeless, and the
property will not be available.

Properties listed as unsuitable will
not be made available for any other
purpose for 20 days from the date of this
notice. Homeless assistance providers
interested in a review by HUD of the
determination of unsuitability should
call the toll free information line at 1–
800–927–7588 for detailed instructions
or write a letter to David Pollack at the
address listed at the beginning of this
Notice. Included in the request for
review should be the property address
(including zip code), the date of
publication in the Federal Register, the
landholding agency, and the property
number.

For more information regarding
particular properties identified in this
Notice (i.e., acreage, floor plan, existing
sanitary facilities, exact street address),
providers should contact the
appropriate landholding agencies at the
following addresses: Corps of Engineers:
Gary B. Paterson, Chief, Base
Realignment and Closure Office,
Directorate of Real Estate, 20
Massachusetts Ave., NW, Rm. 4133,
Washington, DC 20314–1000; (202) 761–
0520; GSA: Ed Guilford, Federal
Property Resources Services, GSA, 18th
and F Streets NW, Washington, DC
20405; (202) 501–2059; Dept. of
Transportation: Ronald D. Keefer,
Director, Administrative Services &
Property Management, DOT, 400
Seventh St. SW, room 10319,
Washington, DC 20590; (202) 366–4246;
Dept. of Interior: Lola D. Knight,
Property Management Specialist, Dept.
of Interior, 1849 C. St. NW, Mailstop
5512–MIB, Washington, DC 20240; (202)
208–4080; (These are not toll-free
numbers).


